
Chairperson’s announcement: Information regarding your local Household Recycling Centre 
 
Following the award of a contract, nine household recycling centres (HRCs) will be operated by FCC from 2 October 2017. We would like to 
update the area boards about the changes that residents will see at their local sites.  
There will be no changes or closures at the HRCs at Purton and Lower Compton near Calne as these will continue to be operated by Hills Waste 
Solutions.   

The change in contractor has allowed the council and FCC to review the current site layouts to make some changes. Where possible, we are 
making improvements to the traffic management in and out of the sites to help reduce the queuing issues that occur at some of the sites.  

The sites will have their white lining repainted and new containers will be placed on the sites. The site signage and staff uniforms will be 
updated.  

To allow for the refurbishment works to take place each site will be closed, one at a time, for a short period of time between 2 October and 
17 December 2017 
 
Please see below for your area board’s local site(s), the closure date of that site(s), and the closest alternative site(s) which can be used during 
the closure period.   
We would encourage all residents to check online before they travel as sites will be closed on their usual days in addition to the dates below. 
 

Area Board Local HRC(s) Closure Dates  Alternative HRC(s) 

Chippenham Stanton St Quintin 4 December 2017 (Reopens on 18 December) Lower Compton 

Melksham Melksham 30 October 2017 (Reopens on 11 November) Trowbridge / Devizes 

Malmesbury Stanton St Quintin  4 December 2017 (Reopens on 18 December) Purton 

Warminster Warminster 11 October 2017 (Reopens on 20 October) Trowbridge / Amesbury 

Pewsey Everleigh 23 October 2017 (Reopens on 28 October) Marlborough / Devizes 

Marlborough Marlborough 2 October 2017 (Reopens on 14 October) Devizes / Everleigh 

Bradford on Avon Trowbridge 13 November 2017 (Reopens on 26 November) Melksham 

Salisbury Salisbury 9 November 2017 (Reopens on 17 November) Amesbury 

Amesbury Amesbury 21 November 2017 (Reopens on 1 December) Salisbury / Everleigh 



Devizes Devizes 29 November 2017 (Reopens on 9 December) Melksham / Lower Compton / Everleigh 

Tidworth Everleigh / Amesbury 
Everleigh - 23 October 2017 (Reopens on 28 October) 

Amesbury - 21 November 2017 (Reopens on 1 December) 
 

Everleigh / Amesbury 

Calne Lower Compton No Closure  

Corsham Stanton St Quintin 4 December 2017 (Reopens on 18 December) Melksham / Lower Compton 

RWB and 
Cricklade 

Purton / Stanton St 
Quintin 

Purton - No Closure  
Stanton - 4 December 2017 (Reopens on 18 December) 

 
Purton 

Southern Salisbury 9 November 2017 (Reopens on 17 November) Amesbury 

Trowbridge Trowbridge 13 November 2017 (Reopens on 26 November) Melksham / Warminster 

South West  Salisbury / Warminster 
Salisbury – 9 November 2017 (Reopens on 17 November) 
Warminster – 11 October 2017 (Reopens on 20 October) 

Salisbury / Warminster 

Westbury 
Warminster / 
Trowbridge 

Warminster – 11 October 2017 (Reopens on 20 October)  
Trowbridge - 13 November 2017 (Reopens on 26 November) 

Warminster / Trowbridge 

 
For more information or if you have any queries, the team can be contacted at wasteandrecycling@wiltshire.gov.uk or on 0300 456 0102. 
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